
Special Message for all Bingo Division Licensees 

 

1) The bill author of HB 914, Representative Senfronia Thompson, provided the 

agency with a letter of legislative intent which clarifies the process for the 

agency’s automated method of calculation of Charitable Distribution amounts 

which are disseminated to each organization after each quarter. Thanks to the 

industry representatives who worked with the Bingo Division staff on this 

matter. 

 

2) Bingo Division Audit Services Department will resume audit operations for 

active audit projects one week after the involved organization is open and 

conducting Bingo. 

 

3) Delinquent Purchaser List: The Bingo Enabling Act requires all license holders 

to notify the Commission if another licensee has failed to pay for bingo 

products within 30 days of actual delivery. Upon notification, the Commission 

is required to notify all manufacturers and distributors of the default, which is 

done via a delinquent purchaser list available on our website. For more 

information, please review the following: 

a. 2001.218 of the Bingo Enabling Act, which requires notification by 

licensees and the Commission; and 

b. Bingo Rule 402.604, which defines the reporting and posting 

requirements for delivered or leased equipment. 
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